## **BRYN-Y-BEDD PROJECT**

Dolwyddelan Community Council are pleased to announce that Phase 3 of the Bryn-y-Bedd Cemetery Project, funded by The European Agricultural Fund for Rural Development through a CCBC Wales Rural Community Development Grant is now completed. The four wrought iron benches, the iron gates, the gate pillars, part of the cemetery wall, and the refurbished plaques look wonderful. We would like to thank Carwyn Price, Iwan Davies from ILD Engineering, Ian Richardson, and Richard Thomas from Snowdonia Slate for their work and support.

The DCC are now in the process of putting together the Phase 4 tender for funding to covert the cemetery's old hearse building into a memorial building to create a safe, useful and beautiful multipurpose space to be used as a non-denominational worship area and providing a memorial wall in remembrance of loved ones.



If you have an article, an event, or anything relevant that you would like to include in the **Dolwyddelan Newsletter** please call one of the numbers on the front of this edition, or contact Shaun at shaunhewitt@me.com